
Newsletter

Message from the Headteacher
Dear Parents and Carers

As the warmer, drier weather seems set to stay 
for a while, we are pleased to be opening up 
our field for students to use at lunchtimes. We 
are fortunate to be on an extensive site with 
fields, woods and open spaces which can be 
unusual for a city secondary school. The 
summer term is when these areas are in 
particular demand and I know the students 
enjoy being on the field where they can play 
football or sit with their friends. A letter will be 
coming out to parents and carers from Mrs 
Fraser, our Physical and Mental First Aid Lead 
with some advice on how to keep safe during 
the warm weather; I hope it provides some 
helpful information and tips for you and your 
children. 

Today in assembly I set the students a 
challenge of designing a mascot for their 
House. We have had several suggestions 
already from them and I look forward to judging 
the suggestions with our Heads of House. It 
would be great to have a mascot race on our 
Sports Day! This year’s Sports Day is on 
Thursday 17th July. It is the highlight of the year 
and this year we want to make it even bigger 
and better - details to follow! 

Yesterday Mr Hunt and myself were in London 
as part of the planning for the visit which is 
taking place in July this year for some of our

Year 9 students to Shanghai. This is a fantastic 
opportunity for the students who study 
Mandarin to spend two weeks in Shanghai as 
part of the Mandarin Excellence Programme. 

This visit is provided by the British Council and 
University College London which is offered at a 
significantly reduced cost of £250 per student 
(free for any student who is Pupil Premium) 
covering the cost of flights, accommodation, 
food and experiences for 12 days. This will be 
the first group of students going from Meadow 
Park and we are very excited. I know students 
in Year 7 and 8 are equally excited when it is 
their turn to have this opportunity. 

The Year 11 exams are well and truly 
underway and I have been pleased with their 
hard work. Students in Year 11 will go on study 
leave after their English exam next Friday and I 
am pleased that we have been able to provide 
lessons and revision for Year 11 right up until 
the half term. 

I hope the good weather lasts and that you 
have a lovely weekend. 

With best wishes

Mrs Pettman

Headteacher
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Class of 2025

Well done on a brilliant start to GCSE exams this week. It has been so nice to speak to students 

after the exams and hear positive stories about how well they believe it went. Thank you to 

everyone involved in making sure that students have somewhere quiet to revise at home, for 

getting students in to school on time and for all the other hard work that goes into making sure our 

students are confident and, ultimately, successful in the exams.

ALL students need to be in school every day until the end of term (Friday 23rd May). Students will 

either be in an exam, in their normal lesson where teachers will be preparing them for upcoming 

papers or in a few instances, extra revision sessions to continue to prepare students for the 

remaining exams.

After half term, the first exam which involves all Year 11 students is maths at 9am on Wednesday 

4th June, followed on Thursday 5th June with history and French and then English Language and 

geography on Friday 6th June. From Monday 4th June, students will be on study leave, only 

coming in for exams and any revision sessions that have been organised. The revision sessions 

will be communicated to you by email.

Please encourage your child to keep revising and building their knowledge and confidence for 

each exam. We are very proud of their conduct so far.

Mrs Secker

Assistant Headteacher









Head of House Awards
The Head of House Awards were 

awarded to:

Asma

Maxime

Bansuri

Lola

Cam-Ron





Last week, the Y7 and Y8 girls took part in a cricket festival against 5 other schools. They played 

2 games in their pool and then played a final game to finish 3rd overall in the competition. ​

We also had 2 students represent a barbarian's team on the day with students from a range of 

different schools. The two students in this team finished 2nd overall in the competition. ​

There was some great cricket being played and excellent sportsmanship. Well done girls. ​

Special mention to Ella and Grace for joining another team on the day. 













Stay Safe!

Paul Rule

Child Protection Officer & Senior Pastoral Support Manager






